## Haldia Institute of Technology Dept. Of Applied Sc. & Humanities Assignment 1

## **Course Code – HU181**

## Read the passage and answer the questions given below:

Since its birth in the middle of the nineteenth century, the women's rights movement has taken root and spread throughout the world. In many countries women have fought for the right to vote, the right to work, the right to be educated to the limit of their capacities, the right to own and dispose of property, and for equal rights within marriage. The cause has penetrated world governments via the United Nations which in 1946 set up a special commission to study the worldwide status of women and make recommendations to the Social and Economic Council on ways of improving it. UNESCO too assists in the advancement of women by seeking top involve them in educational and cultural programmes. In addition, a multitude of women's organizations exist in individual countries to further, at national and international levels, the eradication of remaining areas of discrimination. Through their affiliation with international feminist bodies, they are in touch with women's activities and achievements in all parts of the world.

However with half the world's population still illiterate-most of them women- there is great disparity in what has been, and has still to be achieved. At one end of the scale, women's rights workers are still pressing for elementary education; at the other, for the removal of early 'protective' legislation which is now felt to be discriminatory because it denied women certain freedoms: for example, the right to do night work if they so choose. Nevertheless, despite the fact that the women's movement has progressed unevenly and with varying success, women in general are emerging from 'chatteldom' and are beginning to take their place beside men as free and equal citizens. Wherever they have been granted the opportunity, women have demonstrated their ability to compete on equal terms with men. In time of war they have taken over from them in almost every sphere, building a record of distinguished service which has proved for all time that the power behind the throne is no less capable of ruling from it, and also that the hand rocking the cradle is equally at home manufacturing it.

## **Questions:**

- 1. What is the women's rights movement?
- 2. How is this movement being sustained?
- 3. Why has the movement not been completely successful?
- 4. Why is there demand to abolish legislation which was earlier considered 'protective'?
- 5. Why does the writer think that women are capable of competing with men on equal terms?
- 6. Has women's rights movement already achieved its goal in India? Or is there a need to continue it? Give reasons in support of your opinion.